

Laingsburg Business & Community Association

Meeting Minutes

August 10th, 2022

Meeting called to Order at 7:45am by President Greg Beavers at the Pine Hills Golf Course.

Board Members Present: Greg Beavers – President, Andy Wirostek - Vice President, Ed Tyler – Secretary and Tom Nemeth Treasurer.

Board Members Absent: None.

Other Members Present: Allison, Gail, Roy and Dave & Cathy with Looking Glass Outreach

Review of July Meeting Minutes:

Treasurer Report: Tom Nemeth

Tom went over with the group at this time at we had brought in \$4,600 which includes pancake breakfast and 50/50. We also have brought in \$661.00 from pass the hat at music in the park. We also have 1 new member paid.

Old Business

Membership Updates:

Andy had mention that we had 1 new membership turned in and that we are looking forward to getting more in soon.

Committee Reports

City:

Music and movie in the park are going good and will be wrapping up soon before school starts. The grills worked awesome. The farmers market is also going well. The market moved at last minute from Wednesday to Thursday with music in the park. We will need to communicate more with the farmers market group for next year and plan ahead.

City Council:

Nothing to report at this time. We did mention that we need to get someone to go to city council meetings so we will work on who will be attending those for the group.

Pancake Breakfast Wrap up:

At the meeting we had a lot of information that we went over with. We brought in over \$4,600.00 between the breakfast and the 50/50 which was awesome. All the volunteers was amazing and thank you to everyone that helped out. We believe that we had over 1,025 people that was there. Next year we need to work having a business expo as well with the car show and breakfast. Dave along with the New President Cathy Provines of Looking Glass Outreach was there to go over a few things so that they can get things cleared up. This year the car show had about 120 vehicles which was awesome to have. They had brought in \$7,201.00 and paid out \$914.00 which gave them a total of \$6,387.00. Dave had talked about having someone help them with sponsorships and Ed had volunteer to help them so Ed will be planning to meet with Dave and Cathy so we can work on getting sponsorships out in the mail by end of the year.

Music in the park:

Gail had mention with the group that our music in the park has went over really well this year and also thank you to our sponsors. We did have 1 rain out day and is going to see if we can make it up with the band but will have to see if it is possible. Was going to see if maybe we could do something during homecoming weekend but will have to check and get back with the group. Gail did also mention to the group about getting a disco transmitter and so headphones. It is where you have on headphones and you are listing to party music or different music but you have to wear headphones. Maybe we can get twilligers to help host this event in the winter or something. Since we have been passing the hat during music in the park we have raised \$661.00 and we could maybe ear mark the money to go to it. Allison made a motion that we ear mark the money that we get from passing the hat and if we need some funds to cover the rest that we do that to purchase the disco transmitter and headphones. Ed second the motion and the motion passed.

Mentor Day:

Greg had mention to the group that this year mentor day is looking to be schedule around the second week of November. We will need to meet as a group to go over the business list and choose what businesses will be presenting and let them know soon so that everyone can plan. Will talk more at our next meeting.

New Business**Membership List:**

Andy had mention to the group that we had 1 new member join. Greg had mention that we need to come up with some ideas to grow our membership so if anyone has any ideas to let Greg know so that we can talk about them at our next meeting.

Winterfest Meetings:

Allison had mentioned to the group that they will be meeting on Tuesdays at 6:30pm at Pine Hill Golf Course and if anyone is interested to let Allison know. They will be working some events like house decorating, 5K, parade and much more.

5K setup:

Greg had mention to the group that they are working on getting the course and where water break will be. Will have more information at our next meeting.

Community Comment: None

Our next meeting is scheduled for September 7th. It will be held at the Pine Hill Golf Course at 7:45am.

Meeting ended at 9am. Motion made by Tom to end the meeting, seconded by Andy.
Motion Approved.